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If you want to help for a day, give them rice; 

If you want to help for a while give them a tree; 

If you want to help for an eternity, give them an education. 

 

 

 

 

Alan Turing, the ñfatherò of the computer who broke the German coding system bringing an end to WWII said:  

ñSometimes it is the people who no one imagines anything of who do the things no one can imagine.ò 

RESPONSIBILITY IN MATAGALPA, NICARAGUA 

For the 2016 school year, our enrollment was approximately 630 students.  (We donôt 

do any advertising for our school. It is promoted through the students who while 

scavenging a city dump, or collecting aluminum cans in the streets, or selling candy 

on corners,  tell their coworkers about the ñcoolò school they go to that is especially 

geared for them. There are three sessions a day with the first session starting at 7:00 

a.m. and the last session finishing at 8:00 p.m. Our school ranges from preschool 

through 10
th
 grade and we have 18 teachers.  

 

Meet two of our Students who attend our Matagalpa, Nicaragua, school 

(These autobiographies have been translated and paraphrased by D. Lynch) 

Cleyber Arauz Centen 

I am 11 years old and attend the evening shift at the Responsibility 

School. I will be in 5th grade for the 2017 school year. School is 

totally free for all the studentsé.My family consist of my mom, my 6-

year-old sister, and me. (My dad abandoned us.)  We live in our house 

made of wood walls, a tin roof, and a dirt flooré.In the mornings I go 

out on the streets of Matagalpa to collect empty cans of juices, sodas 

and beer and I sell them. The money I earn helps my mom to buy food 

and maybe things we might need for schooléWhen I grow up I want 

to be an elementary school teacher. In my free time I do homework and help my mom with the 

household choreséThank you, God bless. 

 

 Jennifer Nahomy Suazo Gonzalez  

I am 12 years old and live in the neighborhood of María Romero.  I am 

in fifth grade at the Responsibility School. I have 3 brothers and we 

live on very little money so I help by selling my momôs homemade 

candy on the streets.  

We live next to the Matagalpa city septic tanks.  My house is made 

with plastic and tin with a dirt floor. 

 

 

 
 

OUR  SCHOOL IN TIJUANA, MEXICO: LA ESCUELA DAVID LYNCH 

Kindergarten School:  Our main emphasis is early childhood education for the children living in the dirt-floored shacks 

around the old Tijuana municipal dump. That is where we operate a preschool/kindergarten for approximately 65 students, 

computer classes for ten elementary school students,  and a summer school school/camp for approximately 125 students. 

 

Meet two of our students who attend our Tijuana, Mexico, school 

Marcos Yahir Arcos  
 

My name is Marcos Yahir but I use Yahir.  I am 4 years old and my mom says that since I 

started to walk and wanted to go to school.  And now that I'm in kindergarten, I understand 

why.  I like all the adventures that happen every day with my friends and teachers.  I like 

when my teacher reads us a story and he and makes the voices of the characters.  That makes 

all of us laugh a loté.My parents work hard and we live in my Aunt Angelicaôs house. She 

brings me to Kindergarten David Lynch every day.  I spend every Saturday and Sunday with 

my parentsé.My aunt Angelica loves me because she gives me medicine when I am sick.  

My aunt cooks very delicious meals. I think she is a better cook than my mom....When I 

grow up, I want to be a soccer player and I want my parents and my Aunt Angelica to watch 

me on TV.  
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Helina Diaz Arciga 

 
I am a very restless four-year-old. I spend my days skipping and jumping.  When I am in the 

living room,  I cannot sit stillé.When the Teacher Jaime assigns us task like coloring, making 

play dough figures and drawing, I  finish very fast.  I want to go outside and play.  After breakfast 

I like to run, jump and play with my friends and family.  When we leave kindergarten, I like to 

play with my older brother who is 8. He also likes to run and jump.  My mom tells us to rest a 

while but we say that we are not tiredé. When I grow up, I want to be a dancer because that is 

what I like.  

 

 

 

 

SUMMER CAMP  

This summer you sent a total of 125 children to camp. Our kids had classes in art, computers, English and sports.  

Afternoons were spent at museums, parks, and the beach.       

                 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 COMPUTER PROGRAM. 

Professor Cristian, a former student, is teaching 

elementary school students both how to use various 

computer programs.  He is also teaching them how to 

build a computer. 

          

 

 

CHRISTMAS  IN MEXICO and NICARAGUA 

The most important gift we give to the children is an education.  In 2016, you funded the education of  approximately 800 

students. And it is the gift that last forever being passed on from one generation to the next. 

In addition you played Santa to approximately 350 children in Mexico and 900 kids in Nicaragua.  In Nicaragua you 

invited 1660 people to dinner and gave 250 extended families bags of groceries. Keep in mind, that many of the people 

who received the bags groceries, scavenge the garbage dump daily looking for food, and whatever else that may be worth 

a penny. 
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UNITED STATES EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS 

United States:  This program is becoming more popular at all school 

levels. Elementary and middle schools invite Lynch to speak after 

the kids have read the book, Armando and the Blue Tarp School, a 

story of Lynchôs early years of teaching in the Tijuana dump.   High 

schools request lectures on ñThe Life of Scavengers in Third World 

Countries.ò  

Pictures:  Left -Lynch at 

Southwestern College showing a 

video of the day Susan Sarandon 

visited our school; Right: Lynch 

spoke at Susan B Anthony 

School, Hollis, Queens, New 

York) 

 

 

 

 

KEVIN LYNCH, THE INSPIRATION BEHIND RESPONSIBILITY  

 

On May 4, 2016, my "special needs" brother Kevin passed away of 

leukemia.  Kevin was the reason I became a special education teacher 

and later founded Responsibility Schools.  With all his limitations, 

Kevin led life to the fullest, more than anyone I know. 

 

He couldn't read, nor write, nor speak clearly, yet he had more friends 

than anyone I know; more friends than all his 5 siblings combined.  And 

true friends that went out of their way to visit him in the hospital and at 

his home while in hospice care. If it were not for his caring neighbors, 

Kevin would not have been able to live independently in his home for 

the past five years since my mother died. (One of the funniest stories 

Kevin told me was when he had no hot water in the house. ñI thought: Who can help me. Oh, my neighbor who works for 

the town water authority. Who better to ask than someone who works with water?ò And that neighbor came over and turn 

up the hot water heater valve that had accidently been turned to almost off. )  

 

Kevin left an impact on everyone he met.  In the late 1980s I used to bring groups of my students from Tijuana to New 

York where they, of course, met lots of people at schools, churches, parties, my family, etcé  And to this present day, 

anytime I run into former students from 30 years ago, the one person they ask about is Kevin. 
 

In December, the Lynch family visited "The Kevin Lynch Memorial Bench" placed in the new "tranquility garden" at the 

FAA building that operates the NYC airports. Kevin worked here for 37 

years cleaning the building. (At the dedication in October, the spokeswomen 

stated, "Air Traffic Controllers don't all get along with each other but 

EVERYONE got along with Kevin. He was everyone's friend." 

 

How intriguing it is that of all the people who worked for years at FAA, all 

the people with the degrees, titles, and status positions and who have also 

passed away, and only Kevin, the building custodian, received this special 

honor. 

 

In 1983 when I moved to Mexico, Kevin created a "can recycling business". 

It started at his work collecting empty soda containers. It expanded to his 

neighbors dropping huge bags of cans off at his house. Every Saturday 

morning Kevin cashed in the cans and sent all the money he earned to 

Responsibility. That recycling business resulted in Kevin donating more than 

$23,000 to support the education of children Mother Theresa described on her visit in 1991 as "The World's Most 

Destitute." 

 

I don't know if he ever really understood the impact he had on me my entire life.  

 

The above photographs are at Loon Lake, Kevinôs favorite place on earth. In the top picture, he is steering his own boat 

which was his favorite thing to do at the lake.  The bottom pictures are in the Tranquility Garden where Kevin worked. 
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ANNE OTTERSON  

 
My dear friend Anne Otterson passed away on Nov. 23.  She will be greatly missed by 

Responsibility and especially me. Over the years, Anne organized roughly 20 fund raisers for 

Responsibility raising from $10,000 to $35,000 at each event.  I thank her a million times 

over for being so supportive since 1984 when she read an article in the LA Times about my 

work and sent me the money to build our first one-room school house.  "I will be watching 

over you from above" she told me 2 weeks before she passed. 

 
Judith P. Josephsen, Coauthor of Armando and The Blue Tarp School:  "A great woman 

has passed away. We were all privileged to have known Anne Ottersonða philanthropist, 

friend, and role model. She jumpstarted David Lynchôs first school in a Tijuana garbage 

dump settlement. His nonprofit, Responsibility, has educated thousands of children. Edith 

Fine and I were thrilled when Anne read our newspaper article all those years ago. It led to 

our Armando book and many blessings for Responsibility. Rest in peace, Anne! " 

 

Edith Fine, coauthor of Armando and the Blue Tarp School posted about Anne 

Otterson:   "Wise, kind, generous. May we all have even an inch of her sweet grace." 

 

 

THANK YOU BILL OôREILLY and  SUSAN SARANDON 

Bill OôReilly and Susan Sarandon continue to be strong supporters of our work both giving of 

their time and financial contributions.   (Pictures: David and Bill OôReilly at Fox News in NY.  

 

     

 

 

 PART 2 OF THE ANNUAL NEWSLETTER WILL BE SENT IN APRIL. 
 

In the next newsletter, part 2 of the annual report, it will include the Responsibility financial report. It will also include 

short biographies of former students now in college. 

 

THANK  YOU  

As always, friends, we thank you for your support in 2016. If you didnôt receive a thank you card for your gift, please 

accept my apology.  I do all the administrative office work alone, so sometimes I make mistakes. But that doesnôt mean 

your gift is less appreciated. It means I should hire an assistant, but I wonôt. I prefer to use your donations for the 

education of the kids.  Your continued support is both needed and appreciated, especially today. 

Gratefully, David Lynch, the Board of Directors, the Mexican Staff, the Nicaraguan Staff, and all of our students. 

(Pictured:Left 10 of our 18 Nicaraguan Teachers; Right: Our Tijuana teachers and staff 

                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VIDEOS TO WATCH 

 

Christmas Party in Nicaragua:   https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tR3VMF16c9g&feature=youtu.be   

(created by Director Leonardo Luquez) 

 

Our Mexico School: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4293C8Gv6Xw  

(Created  by Professor Cristian Quiroz.) 

 

Responsibility, Inc., is a 501 ( C )3 nonprofit organizations.  Donations are tax deductible.  EIN: 33-0437290 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tR3VMF16c9g&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4293C8Gv6Xw

